
KITSAP COUNTY REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 

2024-026 

MENTAL HEALTH, CHEMICAL DEPENDENCY 

 &THERAPUTIC COURT PROGRAMS 

PROPOSALS DUE 
JULY 2, 2024, at 9:00PM 

 
The 2025 Mental Health, Chemical Dependency and Therapeutic Court Tax Program 

(Treatment Sales Tax) Request for Proposals is now open. Click here to view details. Proposals 
will be accepted through 9 p.m. July 2, 2024. 

Approximately $8.6 million will be awarded for projects or program services delivered between 
January 1 and December 31, 2025. Approved by ordinance in 2013, funding from a 1/10th of 1 

percent sales and use tax is designated to be distributed annually to service providers, 
businesses, and organizations administering mental health, substance abuse, and therapeutic 

court projects and/or programs in Kitsap County. 
All proposals must use Treatment Sales Tax funding solely for the purpose of providing for the 

operation or delivery of chemical dependency, mental health treatment or therapeutic court 
programs and services. Programs and services include, but are not limited to, youth mental 

health and treatment services, housing that is a component of a coordinated chemical 
dependency or mental health service, behavioral health stabilization, treatment services 

including gambling, case management, and transportation. 
 

The 2025 Treatment Sales Tax funds will be allocated through a Request for Proposals: 

• Grant proposals should be submitted from organizations for projects by Proposal 
deadline: 9 p.m. July 2, 2024.  

 

All grant applicants must submit a preapplication form: https://apply-kitsap.smapply.io/prog/ 
 

Once the preapplication has been submitted, determination on eligibility will apply. 
Eligible, applicants will receive a link to attend technical assistance and a link to the 

application. 
 

For more information, contact Hannah Shockley, Program Planner, Kitsap County Human 
Services, at 360-337-4827 or hshockle@Kitsap.gov . 

 
Complete RFP information can be found online at 

https://www.kitsapgov.com/das/Pages/Online-Bids.aspx. For questions contact Glen 
McNeill at 360-337-4789 or gsmcneill@co.kitsap.wa.us 
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